Roosevelt School PTO

August 12, 2015

Minutes
I. Call to order – meeting called to order at 6:05
a. Approval of old minutes/approved
II. Principal’s report – Mr. Henzel is on vacation and expressed his regrets about not being able to attend
III. Co-President’s report

a. Open Committee Chair positions

i. 200 Nights of Reading – thank you Julie Volmar for offering to Chair. Andrea Doornheim will be chairing the committee as well
ii. Monster Mash – thank you to Michele Campos and Noreen Van Wettering 
iii. Blimpie Lunch – still vacant – please consider volunteering to chair this committee and speak to others you know who may be interested
iv. Sunshine – still vacant
b.   Nominating committee  - Members of nominating committee voted on were: Noreen Van Wettering, Donna Shoolis, Kristi Fortini, Shelia Vesey, Megan Kreutzer – majority approved .  The nominating committee will be in place provided the amendment to by-laws gets voted in at September meeting
IV. Treasurer’s report – Kathy Intorre is our Treasurer, she is currently working on the budget. Thank you to Andrea Doornheim for her years of service as Treasurer 
V. Committee reports
a. Lunch – We will not have a re-order period mid- year as had been discussed. Sign up genius will be used to gather volunteers. Will attempt a google doc for placing orders.  There will be three lunch periods, but we do not have any other information on this at the moment.
i. Blimpie won over Chinese – need Blimpie chair, working on finalizing options and ordering info

ii. 5 day set lunch program being launched
b. Enrichment – Author’s Visits – Two author visits for this year are already being planned they are Sarah Weeks and Mike Thalier.  We are working with the Cherry Hill Enrichment liaison for ideas.
VI. Old business

a. Additional PTO Board Positions for 2015-16 and 2016-17 (VP & Community liaison).  See below for descriptions. Vote on amendment to by-laws will take place in September.
b. Sign – up electronically for the Directory – will be sent this week.  This is unnecessary as Karen Cabany has complete the data entry for the Directory – this is a huge undertaking and we thank Karen for her efforts
VII. New business

a. Sign-up genius will be used for volunteer roles throughout the year

i. Tricky Tray immediate needs for solicitation volunteers and any baskets can be dropped to 655 Fifth Ave, once school starts we will advise and a box will be by the main office

b. Water bottle filling station – Randi is investigating 
VIII. Upcoming events/Important Dates

a. School opens for students on September 3rd 
b. Welcome Tea for parents following drop –off in the Old Gym (tentative location)

IX. Adjournment – meeting adjourned at 6:40
The next PTO meeting will be 9/9/15 at 7 pm in the school library

Introduction of New Board Positions

Vice - president:  this person would assist in attending to the duties of the co-presidents as decide by the co-presidents.  In addition this role would coordinate enrichment activities for the school and liaison with the Cherry Hill Enrichment Coordinator.  

Community Outreach Liaison: this person would assist with any communications that need to occur between the PTO and the town, other community based organizations, Cherry Hill PTO.  They would be responsible for a PTO Facebook page. Assist the webmaster in keeping the PTO website as an informational tool to assist parents with organizing fundraising and school event information.  In addition in communicating with community organizations will gather and post dates for community events including but not limited to:  girl scout/cub scout sign up, registration dates for sport sign ups, Fun Run & other town wide events 

Amendment to the PTO By-Laws

Article XV – Officers and their Election:

1. Officers and terms of office

a. The officers of this organization shall be two co-presidents, vice president, a recording secretary, a corresponding secretary, a community outreach liaison and a treasurer.  The decision to have a five person or seven person Executive Board should be made at the discretion of the Executive Board and can be dependent upon volunteer availability
